Dear Colleague.
Provisions in the Rehabilitation Act and its implementing regulations for the State Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) Services Program require the Rehabilitation Services Administration (RSA) to determine whether a state agency is complying with the evaluation standards and performance indicators.  RSA is preparing to release the standards and indicators reports for FY 2009.  Prior to doing so, we are providing you with an advance copy of the tables we intend to post in our Web site.  Attached is an Excel spreadsheet with an index and the following tabs or worksheets:

1. Summary standards and indicators tables:
 For general and combined agencies:

· Standard 1

· Standard 2

For agencies for the blind:

· Standard 1

· Standard 2

2. Detailed standards and indicators tables:

 For general and combined agencies:

· Indicator 1.1

· Indicator 1.2

· Indicator 1.3

· Indicator 1.4
· Indicator 1.5

· Indicator 1.6

· Indicator 2.1

For agencies for the blind:

· Indicator 1.1

· Indicator 1.2

· Indicator 1.3

· Indicator 1.4

· Indicator 1.5

· Indicator 1.6

· Indicator 2.1
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Please note that the calculations for the standards and indicators for FY 2009 are based on data elements contained in RSA-PD-07-01.  In calculating the standards and indicators for FY 2009 we used the formulas in the attached document.  We have provided you with a similar document in recent years, but each year there are some changes.

Please be aware that the Department of Labor (DOL) has not yet disseminated final state wage data for 2009.  However, DOL has released preliminary weekly wage data from the last quarter of 2008, to compute state average hourly wages for FY 2009 for Indicator 1.5.  Instructions are given for obtaining the DOL data in the attached document.
Final DOL data for a particular year are usually released between September and November of the following year.  Once final data are released for 2009, RSA will compute Indicator 1.5 again to determine if any agency has a change in its pass/fail status as a result of the updated data.

If you have questions, please direct them to Joan Ward 202-245-7565 (telephone) or joan.ward@ed.gov (e-mail).







Sincerely,







Lynnae M. Ruttledge 






Commissioner

Enclosures
